
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

August 19, 1938 

 

The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, having 

been duly notified according to the Ordinances of the City, met in 

special session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Councilmen present and 

answering at roll call were: Ross, Enstrom, Boston, Carson, Oates, 

and Groves. Councilman Holcombe was absent. City Manager 

Soderstrum, City Clerk Tomlinson and City Attorney Hinman were 

present. 

 

Mr. Soderstrum reported that he had had several telephone 

conversations with the Ft. Worth P.W.A. office, and that they were 

not willing to grant any extension of time that would allow to 

have the entire project advertised. They had suggested however, 

that if the Council cared to advertise for one week, so that work 

might be commenced on September 3rd, they would approve that. 

 

Sewer bids rejected 

 

It was moved by Councilman Carson and seconded by Councilman Ross 

that all the bids for the Sewer on Fourth Street from Grand to 

North that were receive on August 17th, be rejected. Roll was 

called on the motion with all members of the Council present 

voting AYE. The President declared the motion carried. 

 

Readvertise for bids 

 

It was then moved by Councilman Ross and seconded by Councilman 

Enstrom that the City Manager be instructed to again advertise for 

bids for the construction of a sewer on Fourth Street from Grand 

Avenue to North Avenue, bids to be opened on August 30th at 10:00 

o'clock A.M. in the City Manager's office. Roll was called on the 

motion with all members of the Council present voting AYE. The 

President declared the motion carried. 

 

Some discussion was had concerning the closing of the West Main 

Street crossing and the construction of the viaduct on West Grand 

Avenue. No action was taken. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Enstrom and seconded by Councilman Ross 

that the meeting adjourn until Tuesday, August 30th, at 7:30 

o'clock P.M. Motion carried. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


